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Hornby mechanism photograph courtesy of Jeffrey Young. Visit his garden railway web pages HERE 

http://www.oocities.org/jeffery.young@rogers.com/
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Well dear readers of ΨWǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘΩ. This is actually the 12th ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎƛǾŜ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǿ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜ ǿŀǎ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜ .ǊƛǘƛǎƘ Spring has well 

ŀƴŘ ǘǊǳƭȅ Ψ{ǇǊǳƴƎΩ and the season is full of promise for the summer ahead, thankfully, so too is this edition of ΨWǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘΩ, but there have been times 

during March when I thought it might never appear. ΨWǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘΩ is entirely dependent upon submitted material and is open to submissions from 

anyone seeking to provide for or simply encourage the modern O gauge tinplate fraternity ς quite free of charge. Over the past 12 months various 

individuals have taken up this offer and we have had some highly uplifting announcements and articles of interest, in particular from Ron Fraser of Maldon 

Rail, who for several months has troubled to specifically write an article each month. The March edition of the newsletter was circulated on the 1st March 

and by the 3rd of the month at least one enthusiastic reader from the USA felt moved to send me the following: 

Greetings David, 

I just wanted to chime in that this (March) issue was the very best yet - thank you for your hard work. I realize the format change was your way of 

designing with the photos of the shed in mind - however I think it really works quite well and I hope that you produce future issues in this format. 

Excellent job! 

 

Unfortunately, this reader and others, including myself were oblivious to the way certain material in the Darstaed newsletter for March would so greatly 

anger one contributor - Rob Horton of Wessex Transfers. It appeared that when closely examined by Rob, he felt some of the Darstaed newsletter 

photographs featured what he regarded as his own artwork being used by the company in the production of a private owner advan, namely a bulls head, 

ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭŜƳŀƴΩǎ aǳǎǘŀǊŘ Ǿŀƴ design. Such was wƻōΩǎ ŀƴƎŜǊ ŀǘ what he believed was happening and the way I was seemingly implicit in helping 

promote this kind of product that a series of postings appeared on The Classic O Gauge Forum which I personally found very offensive. Some might 

question why I mention this at all but for the historical record I feel it ought to be and I want to point out that Rob extended an apology which I naturally 

accepted. This situation did however give me cause to wonder once again about the future of the newsletter. Could I be bothered to keep trying to produce 

it in such a hostile environment and would anyone else want to run the risk of being caught in the cross-fire of such heated issues by submitting material to 

me? Thankfully and despite the events outlined above I would like to extend my appreciation to all of you who have written in, encouraging me to, Ψat all 

costsΩ as one writer put it, keep production of the newsletter going. As I have indicated previously, ΨJust the TicketΩ is a non-commercial venture, produced 

entirely in my own free time and utterly dependent on submitted material, so whilst for much of the month I did wonder if another edition would appear, 

even if I wanted to carry on, as you will read, submitted material has come in ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ŜǾŜǊ LΩƳ ǾŜǊȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ submitted it. How very uplifting 

this material is, as it clearly demonstrates that all is not lost in the world of modern (and old) coarse scale O Gauge!   

David Upton    
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This month it is my pleasure to be able to advertise a rather important event in the Hornby Railway Collectors Association calendar ς its 45th 

anniversary! If my maths are correct, the association must have been formed in 1969, at a time when I was 13yrs of age and quite convinced that Hornby 

O Gauge, Hornby Dublo, Dinky Toys or Meccano come to that, would never find their way into my world. Hornby O Gauge was very rarely encountered 

by me unless it was very battered and about to be thrown into a dust bin, and Hornby Dublo, Dinky Toys and certainly Meccano  were all regarded as 

being far too expensive for my parents with no less than six children to bring up, plus; by 1969 Action Man was well established in the country and I had 

become a pretend soldier! 

However; for the founders of the association as led by Peter Randall there was more to life than Lego and Action Men and thankfully it was decided to 

create a body which would seriously recognise the tremendous contribution that Hornby Trains had made to the world of tin plate O Gauge. In time, and 

I believe, after some heated debate, the equally regarded Hornby Dublo brand was brought into the fold and through the work and publications of the 

association, both model train gauges are now celebrated the world over. 

April 12 ς 13th seeΩs the associationΩs 45th anniversary being celebrated in a very central location within the UK ς Loughborough. Little did I imagine as I 

used to ride the school bus into that town (in 1969) that all these years later I would find myself able to compose an article such as this in a publication 

ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƪƛƴŘΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ƭƛŦŜ Ŏŀƴ ǎƘŀǇŜ ǳǇΦ For a more informed history of the HRCA, please contact the association direct, or better still, why not 

join it? 

Concerning the 45th anniversary, Chairman David Embling writes: 

 

 Come to the IƻǊƴōȅ wŀƛƭǿŀȅ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƻǊǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ǇŀǊǘȅ 

¢ƘŜ IƻǊƴōȅ wŀƛƭǿŀȅ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƻǊǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ пр ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ Dŀƭŀ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘ 9ǾŜƴǘ ŀǘ 

Loughborough University on Saturday and Sunday 12th ς 13th April 2014. The exhibition is open to everybody ς not just 

HRCA members. There will be a mouth-watering 51 stands to showcase Vintage Hornby Trains and the HRCA. There will be 

14 O-gauge layouts, 11 Dublo layouts together with Meccano, Dinky Toys and many traders. 
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The layouts will provide opportunities to witness very many trains made by Meccano Ltd and these are the main focus of 

the weekend. Stands will be selling locos, rolling stock, accessories and other products related to vintage and classic 

Hornby trains. 

All this will take place in the James France Building, Loughborough University, Leicestershire LE11 3TU. The exhibition 

opens at 10.00am Saturday 12th April until 5.00pm and from 10.00am to 4.00pm on Sunday 13th April. The entrance is £5 

per person, accompanied children free. Entrance is free to HRCA members on production of their current membership 

card. 

Refreshments ς there is a 

snack bar in the main hall 

and a restaurant in the 

nearby Edward Herbert 

Building.  

Parking is available at the 

University ς once on site 

follow the yellow 

direction signs. On arrival 

at the University entrance 

barrier state that you are 

attending the HRCA 

exhibition and then 
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follow the signs. 

For details of public transport and how to get to the University please look at www.hrca.net or contact 

davidembling@btinternet.com  

I asked David if he had any photographs of previous venues that might give those unfamiliar with HRCA gatherings a flavour of what can be expected. 

David swiftly forwarded several photos from the 40th anniversary gathering. Choosing which one ǘƻ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘΣ LΩǾŜ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ several. 

See p.35 for an excellent YouTube upload featuring one particular HRCA gathering in 2012  

 

 

http://www.hrca.net/
mailto:davidembling@btinternet.com
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